From: Rob Strunk 
Sent: Thursday, May 19, 2011 2:11 PM
To: Clerk Division NBA; Clerk Department
Cc: Regional Coordinators; Mike Morris; Tom Maier
Subject: Non-Traditional Full-Time Assignments
 

All,

 

Cliff, Greg Bell, Mike Morris and myself met today with Doug Tulino, Dean Granholm and John Dockins.  At the meeting, Granholm committed to us that all Function Four NTFT matrix’s will be established at this level.  We will have the opportunity to discuss and review them. Local management will not be establishing staffing matrix’s.  Our subject matter expert, Michael Barrett will also meet with management to discuss the process employed to establish each matrix.

 

Parties at the local and Area level will have an opportunity to “tweak” the staffing matrix before any assignment is posted.  The ADRP process will then be employed to address any remaining dispute.  Granholm also spoke of the rare likelihood of 6 and 12 hour assignments.  We will be meeting in the coming weeks for testing expanded hours of operation in a limited number of locations.

 

We are currently formulating software to aid our NBAs and locals in the review of the matrix.  Also in that meeting, Postal Management repeated their commitment to NOT excess beyond 40 or 50 miles without the Union’s agreement.

 

This should dispel any unfortunate rumors created by those who desire to split this union and cause undue hardship and worry for our members.

 

Rob Strunk

